ASA News 

Hi Beth and Colleen,


I’m Dawn, the new Project Assistant at ASA.  Thanks for taking on this newsletter on such short notice!  We decided that for this time round we’re not going to make any changes in the basic design of the newsletter. We’re very close to getting a new logo and will wait until the summer issue for a new look. The logo is looking fabulous, by the way.

I’ve suggested locations for various articles. The big stories (PDR grant awards totaling $1.16 million) should stay on page one and the map of the project should stay on page four.  

Please change the design on the masthead (it looks too Vangoughish) and note that I have made some changes to the text.

We’ve provided you a lot of material. If you need to, crop and shrink the photos of the President and Executive Director.  Let me know if you need to delete anything. If you do the donate a car ad should go first, followed by the PDR Informational meeting, followed by Why I support PDR.


The photos we’re submitting are as follows:

1) Hi-Brow Farm (Battenkill Project page 1)

2) Weir Farm (Schaghticoke Project page 1)

3) Wiley Farm Pittstown (donated easement page 3)

4) Dave Horn (new photo)

5) Teri Ptacek (new photo)

6) Dawn Smith (new photo)

Please design the newsletter to fold over in half and make the back more enticing with the map of the Battenkill PDR project. 


This is how you can reach me with questions and in general. Please email me at the ASA office at asa@agstewardship.org. Our office phone number is 692-7285.  This document was created in Microsoft Word.  

Thank you,


Dawn Smith
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Two ASA Projects Receive State Funding 654 acres on the Battenkill and 328 acres in Schaghticoke near the Hoosic River!

ASA is thrilled that 2 major partnership projects with The Conservation Fund (TCF) have been awarded a combined total of $1.16 million in state funding to protect 982 acres of high quality farmland. New York State awarded a total of $12 million to projects around the state in this latest funding cycle.

[This piece will be accompanied by a photo of Hi-Brow Farms.]

Battenkill Project

Pullout quote: “This is important because it will enable us to invest in our operation and protect the Battenkill.” - Jay Skellie, dairy farmer
Washington County has received a $718,781 state farmland protection grant for two farms in the Town of Jackson containing 654 acres of high quality farmland and 2.5 miles of river frontage along the Battenkill River and Black Creek. See page 4 for a map of the project.

Richland Farms consists of 254 acres of farmland that contains over 1 mile of river frontage on the Battenkill and 1 mile of river frontage on the Black Creek, a tributary of the Battenkill.  Hi-Brow Farms, owned and operated by Jay Skellie, his wife Kimberly, and Thomas Jilek, consists of 400 acres on 5 parcels with over .5 miles of Battenkill river frontage.

The Conservation Fund purchased Richland Farms in December 2003. The Fund will sell the development rights, restrict the use of the property with an Agricultural Conservation Easement and sell the restricted property for continued use as a farm operation to Hi-Brow Farms. In addition, Hi-Brow Farms will sell the development rights on their farmland.  ASA will administer the project and hold the easements. “It’s great to be able to work with The Conservation Fund on this project and help Washington County farm families conserve their farms,” says Dave Horn, ASA president.

Purchasing the development rights will facilitate the transfer of the dairy complex and high-quality cropland to Hi-Brow Farms, build the capacity of two younger generation farmers and enable them to make long-term investments in manure management and the dairy facilities.  Richland Farms and Hi-Brow Farms contain an extraordinary blend of resource values. These include:

· Over 1.5 miles of river frontage on the Battenkill that has been designated as a priority area in the New York State Open Space Plan.

· Approximately 1 mile of frontage on the Black Creek, a tributary of the Battenkill.

· Extremely scenic working landscapes with views of the river, cropland and rolling hills.

· Excellent soils and potential for diversified agricultural production.

· Protection of a 158-acre parcel of farmland that borders a recently protected blue heron rookery.

· Important tourist, environmental and wildlife values.

[This piece accompanied by a photo of the Weir Farm.]

Schaghticoke Project 

Pullout quote: “This is a good project—it protects high-quality farmland from being eaten up by development.”
- Bob Weir, dairy farmer

Another partnership project in Rensselaer County involving ASA and TCF has been awarded a $448,200 state farmland protection grant for 328 acres on the Robert Weir Diary Farm and an adjacent parcel of prime farmland near the Hoosic River in Schaghticoke. 

The Weirs have been working with ASA, American Farmland Trust, and TCF to conserve the neighboring 52-acre parcel of prime farmland that has been proposed for development into a subdivision of single-family residences. This parcel consists primarily of Hamlin Silt loam, which is the most fertile and deepest soil in New York State and highly coveted for intensive crops such as vegetables and turf.  This land, rented and farmed by Bob Weir, had been an integral part of the Weir Farm for the past 30 years, producing high quality forage and feed for their 75 dairy cows.  

To save the prime farmland from development, TCF has agreed to purchase the 52-acre parcel and sell the development rights using the funds from the state grant.  TCF will then sell the restricted parcel to the Weirs.  The Weir’s, in turn, will sell the development rights on most of their farm.

The project is significant for its natural resources, historical and cultural importance and its location to the Hoosic River.  Among others, key resource values include:

· 164 acres of prime soil consisting primarily of Hamlin Silt loam 

· Scenic working landscape located in the Hoosic River Valley, a. Bald eagle nesting area.
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[masthead]

The Agricultural Stewardship Association is a non-profit land trust founded in 1990 by local farmers, agribusiness representatives, and conservationists to protect land for agricultural use in the Washington County, New York region. We accomplish this mission through our land conservation and stewardship programs and public education efforts. To date, we have protected over 3,500 acres of farmland in the county.

ASA receives funding from its members, The Conservation Fund and the New York Conservation Partnership Program. The New York Conservation Partnership Program is administered by the Land Trust Alliance Northeast Program with support from the State of New York.
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[this piece should be accompanied by the new photo of Dave]
Message from the President 

This year has been another amazing and exciting one for ASA. Teri and the board have completed most of the organizational requirements placed on us by the LTA grant last year. We are now much more organized, efficient, and compliant with the expectations of a land trust in the 21st century. A nationally recognized expert in land trusts helped us improve our policies and procedures, as well as our easements, which are now more precise and enforceable. We have more work to do, but we are committed to continually improving ASA. 

 

I would like to thank two board members who are stepping down: First, Bill Frazier, who has been a longtime board member and an advocate for farmland protection. Thanks to Bill for his efforts and friendship. We will miss him. Secondly, thank you to Brian Zeihm, who has stepped down to avoid any conflict of interest due to his application for a state funded PDR grant for his farm in Easton. Although his farm was not chosen in the last round, he will reapply in the next round. We hope Brian can join us again in the near future. 

ASA’s fundraising efforts have been very successful. In October, ASA held its 2nd annual Landscapes for Landsakes art event at Maple Ridge on Route 372. The event featured 15 local artists and attracted close to 400 guests. We received excellent television and radio coverage that promoted the event and ASA’s farmland protection activities. The art sales netted ASA $4,650. 

The art opening was followed by a donor dinner in the home of Larry Sconzo, owner of Maple Ridge. Six major supporters of ASA’s efforts joined us for the dinner. 

We also held a raffle for a family ski pass to Willard Mountain that when applied to the TCF challenge grant brought in close to $2,000. We appreciate the donation from Willard Mountain for this raffle.

Thanks to everyone who participated in these fundraising events. ASA plans to continue these efforts in 2004. We rely on community support and participation, and encourage you to become an ASA member.   

[this piece should be accompanied by the new photo of Teri]
Message from the Director

ASA has created a new project assistant position to assist in the areas of monitoring, grant writing, membership and outreach.  After a thorough search, with many good candidates, we hired Dawn Smith of Greenwich.  She started in February on a part-time basis.  Dawn will work with Teri to make ASA even more successful in the coming year. Welcome Dawn! I ‘d like to relay a big thank you to Matt Erlich, ASA’s most recent intern, who has been a big help to ASA. We wish him success in his new position for Assemblywoman Susan John in Albany.
Coupled with the addition of our new staff member, the success of our PDR applications and the numerous other successful projects we are involved in, I continue to be thrilled and amazed at the progress of ASA. Thanks to all of you for your continued support and for allowing me the opportunity to be a part of such a wonderful organization with such an important mission. 
Why I Support ASA 

by Seth Jacobs, vegetable farmer and ASA board member 

I’ve been farming in Washington County for 20 years and have served on the board of ASA for ten years.  We have permanently protected from development (that means forever, folks) close to 3,700 acres of land in Washington County.  Until recently, we were an all volunteer organization; however, now we have an office, a highly motivated and qualified staff, and the support and confidence of New York State, the federal government, and private foundation farmland protection initiatives. 

ASA is currently positioned to take a real stand against the tide of sprawl devouring land in our neighboring counties, which is beginning to be felt here.   Both mindless and unnecessary, this, unfortunately, is a particularly pernicious type of sprawl.  For instance, the greater Albany area is not growing in population, but there is, however, a major movement away from the city and, as a result, the working landscapes around it are being sacrificed. As long as fuel and farmland remain inexpensive, this trend will continue.

How might ASA’s work affect you? It already does in some significant ways. We have written conservation easements all over the county and large parts of the open vistas along Route 40 from Greenwich to Washington County’s southern border boast agricultural easements.  If you drive in Washington County, you drive past protected lands. 

Because ASA is already making a difference in your life, we need you to get involved with us.  Join ASA if you haven’t, contribute to ASA, and remember us in your dreams, your checkbooks, and your wills.  
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Donated Easements

[This piece should be accompanied by a photo of the Sherman farm with caption: Wiley Easement in Pittstown]
Pittstown: a 123-acre historic farm 
Ellen and Paul Wiley recently donated ASA’s first easement in Rensselaer County.  Levi Sherman, one of the earliest settlers in Pittstown, built the Sherman Farm in the late 1700’s.  Today, it remains one of the most intact historic farmsteads in New York State and has stayed in the same family for eight generations. The current owners, Ellen and Paul Wiley, descendents of the original settlers, are among the first in Rensselaer County to ensure the conservation of their farmland in perpetuity.  The farmland is currently leased to a local farmer.  The farm is listed on the National Register of Historic Places. ASA is honored to hold the easement on this remarkable farm.  
Easton: a 92-acre Property on Route 372

In December, Daniel and Hideko Stone donated a very special easement to ASA.  This 92-acre easement, ASA’s first along scenic Route 372, marks the initial phase of a larger 300-acre project. With sweeping views of the surrounding Greenwich and Easton landscape, the Stone easement borders the birth site of American great Grandma Moses.  The property, a mixture of pastureland, cropland and woodland is currently used to produce oats, hay and alfalfa.  In the winter, the Stone property is also used as pastureland for a horse boarding operation.
White Creek: 64 acres of forestland in White Creek

Longtime ASA supporters Mark and Kate McQuerrey donated an easement this past December.   This 64-acre easement in White Creek contains forestland, pristine water resources, and provides a critical buffer to New York State forestland.  Kate, a former board member who served as ASA president, has donated countless hours of assistance to ASA.

Membership Box (same as last newsletter)

Photo of Dawn Smith with caption: Newly hired Project Assistant, Dawn Smith

ASA Raffle Winner
The Sipperly Family of Greenwich won a family seasonal ski pass to Willard Mountain at a raffle drawing on December 14.  Congratulations!

ASA and AFT Hosted PDR Informational Meeting
In November ASA and AFT organized a very successful PDR Informational Meeting for legislators, Farm Credit representatives, the Agricultural and Farmland Protection Board and Farm Bureau members.  Nearly 30 people attended the event, which provided an update on PDR activities including the projects proposed in the latest application for state funding.  Landowners from each potential project gave a brief description of their project.

Dinner Honoring Houser April 23
ASA and AFT are hosting a dinner honoring ASA founder, George Houser on April 23.  The keynote speaker will be AFT president Ralph Grossi. Mark your calendars and contact ASA to RSVP.
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DONATE YOUR USED VEHICLE to the


AGRICULTURAL STEWARDSHIP ASSOCIATON 


AND GET A TAX DEDUCTION!


www.donationline.com  or CALL TOLL FREE (have title with you) 


1-877- 227-7487 EXT 1644  


Cars, Boats, Trucks, RV’s, Motorcycles, Snowmobiles, Vans, Jet-skis, and Buses








